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State of New Jersey Policy Prohibiting Discrimination In The Workplace 

1. All members of the Department of Military and Veterans Affairs shall adhere to the State
Policy Prohibiting Discrimination in the Workplace.

2. The Policy is designed to provide all employees, applicants and contractors with a work
environment free from prohibited discrimination or harassment. It sets forth the protected
categories that form the basis of EEO complaints, provides examples of prohibited conduct, sets
forth the responsibilities of supervisors and employees, states the prohibition against retaliation
for filing a complaint and provides that training on the Policy shall be conducted on a regular basis.
The Procedures outline the process for reporting and investigating complaints and appealing final
determination of the Agency Head. The Policy and Procedures have been attached and supersede
any and all prior revisions you may have received.

3. This policy covers every aspect of the employment experience and applies to both employees,
applicants and contractors. Harassment and/or discrimination by anyone in the workplace
including supervisors, co-workers, or non-employees will not be tolerated. This policy applies to
conduct which occurs in the workplace and also extends to conduct which occurs at any location
considered an extension of the workplace. This policy also pertains to third party harassment.

4. It is important that we all work together to maintain a spirit of mutual respect and cooperation
in the workplace. As employees of the Department of Military and Veterans Affairs we must be
proactive, anticipatory and forward thinking with regard to this all-encompassing policy.

5. Additionally, we will continue to develop programs that demonstrate our commitment to this
policy and will not tolerate a lack of respect for others in the workplace.

*This document supersedes TAG Policy Letter 07-5, dated 1 November 2007.
























